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  Lady Rhonda & I want to say how honored we are to serve as your 130th Commodore. We 

are truly humbled by this honor and look forward to serving this organization to the fullest. 

We trust that   everyone has had a joyous holiday season and now it is time for us to roll up 

our sleeves and get to work. Our committees are already on the ground running and I hope I 

can keep up with them.     

    The junior co-chairs of Alex Chabalowski & Linda Sprenger are well on their way to a  

fantastic year with at least 3 meetings already, way to go team! The power and sail committee 

have also met and are working hard to ensure that 2023 will be as wonderful as 2022. Our 

yearbook chairman   Larry Inguagiato and our editor Marilyn Paselsky have already done an 

incredible amount of work to make sure that our book gets completed in time for the printers. We hope we don’t       

experience the same problems that Commodore Fishbaugh encountered with a paper shortage. So if you are in a position 

to help us get your clubs ad back in a timely fashion it would be greatly appreciated!   

    We also want to thank all of you for coming out to our Fall Meeting in December to honor Commodore Fishbaugh. 

That was Fantastic! Our bridge officers are complete for 2023 year with the addition of Scott Kneisel as our Rear   

Commodore and his lovely Lady Sharon. Welcome aboard! The 2023 Team of Scott, Dale & I look forward to a super 

year with everyone’s help. I would also like to congratulate our newly elected trustees Kevin Stone-GLSBC, Com Bob 

Lang-WRYCC & Bill Pribe-NCYC.  I would like to also offer my congratulations to the new leadership of the trustees, 

President John Dalessandro & Vice President Com Steve Hyder. Other awards were given out at the Fall Meeting. The 

Volunteer Award & the Participation award went to Bay View Yacht Club with the most hours served and the most in 

attendance at our regattas. The Commodores Award went to a 2 time recipient Chuck Brock from Ford Yacht Club, well 

done Chuck! The 2022 Mid America Skipper  of the Year  was also awarded. From the power  side it went to Tony 

Blank from BVYC and from the sail side it was Russ Krock from SSC & Alum Creek. Congrats to all! 

    As we speak, we are preparing for the Progressive Cleveland Boat Show. The dates for this year’s show are January 

12th-15th. So come out and see your bridge officers among other helpers. Bruce Sattler says the booth is ready to go!! 

Thanks Brucie!   We are doing a few different things this year with regard to media coverage. Kris Truthan from  All 

Ports Yacht Club will be in charge our social media so watch for her posts! Of course we will continue to have our    

normal newsletters with valuable information from our regatta chairs along with others, so click on the link once it     

appears in your in box to stay caught up on what is happening.  Our Vice Commodore Vanderford will be seeking      

anyone that would be interested in being a vendor at our Vendor Fair at the spring & fall meetings which will be held in 

the hotel atrium. This has been a fun thing in the past and we are hoping to do it again this year. So if you have        

something or know of someone that might be interested in doing a booth let him know. 

  Save the date of March 31-April 2, 2023.  We will once again be at the Doubletree by Hilton in Westlake for the spring 

meeting. I am in hopes that our snowbirds will return a little early to attend this meeting since we had to move it up a 

touch because of Easter. More to come in the next issue of our newsletter. Stay safe and try to enjoy the winter        

wonderland we live in, just think in less than 100 days we will be thinking about starting the boating season! 

      

 

 



 

 

Vice Commodore’s Corner...Dale Vanderford 
   With the fall meeting now behind us, I look forward to serving you as the Vice  Commodore 
of I-LYA.   Lady Teressa and I had a wonderful year representing the organization and I would 
like to congratulate Commodore Fishbaugh on a successful year and convey my optimism to 
Commodore Bogue that he will have a great year as well.  

   I was able to attend many of the meetings at the Fall meeting weekend and I know that all the 
regatta teams are working to keep doing what is working and are changing up things that    
maybe aren’t going so well.   I know that we are in great hands with all 3 regattas this year and 
the board is ready to lend a hand, help and guide where needed.  If you are interested in taking 
on a bigger role in any of the regattas, feel free to reach out to any of us bridge members and 

we will be happy to put you in touch with the correct people.  Events like our regattas need all the help that 
they can get to come off as well as they do every year and  we look forward to making them successful this 
year as well!    

  Work is underway to be represented at the Cleveland Boat show this year, as indicated in the Commodore’s 
article, so make sure to stop by our booth.  I hope to see you there.   As always, if you need anything at all, 
please feel free to reach out to me at 734-323-8131. 
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   Happy New Year!  I hope that all of you had an enjoyable and safe holiday season relaxing 

and enjoying your time with family and friends.  Thank you for electing me as your Rear    

Commodore!  Lady Sharon and I are planning a great experience during the next three years as 

we continue to serve our extraordinary organization, meet new friends, and make more       

memories.  

  In 2023, we look forward to working with Commodore Bogue, Vice Commodore Vanderford, 

the Trustees and committees to continue to support our well-organized regattas.  I have learned 

much serving as a trustee during the past six years and will be learning much more as we move forward.  

  As of this writing, we are looking ahead to the Cleveland Boat Show, where I-LYA will have a vendor 

booth.  This event provides an opportunity to promote our organization. 

  As part of my duties, I will be persuading members to complete and submit newsletter articles on time.   

Submission deadlines for the remaining 2023 newsletters are as follows: 

 
 
My contact info: scott.kneisel@bex.net and 734.516.0257 

Rear Commodore’s Corner...Scott Kneisel 

Edition Due Date 

Spring Meeting 2/6/23 

Launch 4/17/23 

Regatta 6/5/23 

Results 8/21/23 

Fall Meeting 10/9/23 

mailto:scott.kneisel@bex.net
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POWERBOAT REGATTA 

         
   I’M BACK!  I am looking forward to working with Commodore Lloyd Bogue and the 2023 Powerboat    

Committee for this year’s regatta!  I would also like to thank Tony Blank and his committee for doing such a 

great job last year. 

   We have a great group on the Powerboat Committee and we are going to try out best to have a great year 

with hopefully some new things scheduled.  Please welcome Nate Edmunds, who is also the Rear Commodore 

for BVYC, to the committee as our new Treasurer. 

   Just a reminder:  I-LYA Powerboat Regatta is scheduled for 07/26/23 – 07/30/23.  Further information will 

be coming in upcoming newsletters.   

Wishing everyone a very Happy Holiday season. 

Rich McKee 

   Captain Bob here.  Wow!  Had a great meeting in December with several good 
ideas on how to increase our participation at the Regatta.  Some of the ideas are; 
target participants who did not come to the regatta last year, get printed materials to 
the clubs to post in their Club house, target the Swim and Sail Group at Put-in-Bay.  
For those juniors participating in the Swim and Sail group and who’s parents are 
not part of the Regatta, we will have a Junior Powerboat Registration form       
available at a cost of $10.00, these juniors will be representing the PIBYC.  We 
also discussed purchasing VHF radios for use by the Juniors at the regatta.  The 

VHF radios can be used during Geo-Quest and also at our   On-The-Water events.  Improving the Regatta is 
always on my mind, but the biggest challenge is getting new Juniors involved in the Junior Powerboat       
Regatta.  The discussions we had at the Fall meeting were great and I will make every effort to incorporate 
these ideas as we move forward.  Another idea was to take the juniors out on a powerboat and provide some 
hands-on with handling a larger vessel, and looking at the various mechanical systems on-board.  I like this 
idea and will be looking for some boat owners to help out with this. 

 

For those Juniors who are no longer eligibility to participate in the Junior Powerboat Regatta, I would like to 
invite you to take the next step and get involved in helping out; judging or grading our junior contestants.  
You are the next generation to take charge of this program and I would like to get you involved and hear your 
thoughts on how to improve our Junior Powerboat Regatta.   

Bob; 313-938-8414 CaptainBobLang@OutLook.com 

mailto:CaptainBobLang@OutLook.com
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SAIL REGATTA 
 
 

   Planning is already underway for the 130th I-LYA Regatta to be held at Put-in-Bay on August 4, 5, & 6. 

Last year, the sail regatta saw a sizable attendance increase. The increase came from one design J boats, J-29's 

J-105's and Tartan Ten class. We also saw an increase in other J-Boats racing in the PHRF classes. The largest 

increase in attendance came from the Single Handed sailors. The idea of having the Single Handed sailors  

attend Bayweek was formed while 2022 Commodore Mike Fishbaugh was having a conversation with Russ 

Krock at the Cleveland Boat Show. 

   By the end of the following week, there were more than enough Single Handed sailors registered for the 

2022 Bayweek to make a class. We are continuously looking for different sailboat classes to come to         
Bayweek. If you are involved with a sailboat class whether it be a one design dinghy class or an offshore one 
design class we can accommodate you at Bayweek. Please contact us at the Cleveland Boat Show or by email 

and we can make it happen.    

Bill Pribe NCYC, Sail Regatta Chair 

  

2023 Junior Bay Week 
 
Mark your calendars for 2023 I-LYA Junior Bayweek scheduled for July 17-21, 2023.  Preparations have     
begun for a great regatta.  If you are a junior sailor or know a junior sailor, get yourself and your boat ready to 
participate.  You are unlikely to find better competition in the area than you will find at Junior Bayweek.  We 
are planning to race Thistles, ILCA/Lasers, and c420s.  If you sail by yourself, bring your ILCA/Laser.  If you 
sail with a friend, bring your c420.  If you have 
two friends who sail, bring a Thistle.  If you 
know a junior   sailor, get them involved in 
their local sailing program to get ready for a 
great week of fun and competitive sailboat    
racing in the waters around Put-in-Bay.  You 
won’t find a better deal for four days of sailboat 
racing than Junior Bayweek.  The I-LYA Junior 
Sailing website will be updated with more in-
formation about the 2023 regatta soon.  
 
 
Information about all the junior sailing that       
I-LYA has to offer can be found at  
https://sites.google.com/view/i-lyajuniorsailing/ 

https://sites.google.com/view/i-lyajuniorsailing/
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